
TROON COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY 3rd September 2024
 COUNCIL BUILDING
AGENDA

1. SEDERUNT

	Name
	Attended
	Absent
	Apologies
	Number

	Alistair Milton
	X
	
	
	1

	Andrew Girvan (AG)
	X
	
	
	2

	Annie McIndoe
	X
	
	
	3

	Arlene Gordon
	X
	
	
	5

	Brian Phillips (BrP)
	
	
	X
	6

	Christine Smith
	X
	
	
	7

	David Carson (DC)
	
	
	X
	8

	David Jaffray
	X
	
	
	9

	Diane Ferguson
	
	
	X
	10

	Douglas Graham (DG)
	
	
	X
	11

	Frances Carson (FC)
	X
	
	
	12

	Ian Girvan (IG)
	X
	
	
	13

	Ian Knight (IK)
	
	
	X
	14

	Ian Wilson (IW)
	X
	
	
	15

	Nicky Power (NP)
	X
	
	
	16

	Robert Milligan (RM)
	X
	
	
	17

	Sarah Knight
	
	
	X
	18

	George Mulveney (GE)
	X
	
	
	20

	Gavin Lawson
	X
	
	
	21

	Alison Lawson
	
	
	X
	22

	Bob Pollock (BP) SAC
	X
	
	
	24

	Craig McKay (CMcK) SAC
	X
	
	
	25

	Kenneth Bell (KB) SAC
	
	
	X
	26

	Philip Saxton (PS) SAC
	X
	
	
	27

	Paul Scully (PAS) SAC
	X
	
	
	29

	Fiona Girvan
	X
	
	
	30

	Logan (Marr pupil council)
	X
	
	
	31

	Darcey (Marr Pupil Council)
	X
	
	
	32

	SGT Chisholm (community policing sgt)
	X
	
	
	33

	
	
	
	
	



2. APOLOGIES Ian Knight, Sarah Knight, Dave Carson, Fiona Lawson, Brian Phillips, Dougie Graham, 
Diane Ferguson

3. CHAIRPERSONS WELCOME.

FC opened the meeting. 


Logan and Darcey from Marr Pupil Council introduced themselves to the CC, and explained a little about what had been happening since start of term.   

Sgt Chisholm – gave the police report for AUG.  Also took some questions from community councillors and agreed to deal with these and report back on any that required. Mainly in regards to road safety issues.

Pauline Bradley – South Ayrshire Council – gave an update on all the projects that are being earmarked for troon and surrounding areas.  She went over this and followed this up with an email outlining all that she had said, this was sent on to all councillors for info.  It was also mentioned that Pauline is the design service lead and does not have any say in making decisions in regards to upgrade of area.  

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Proposed by – I Wilson 
Seconded by – A Girvan 

5. TCC REPORTS.

a)  Planning – updated by Robert
b) Xmas Lights – still awaiting return
c) Licensing –  Nicky dealing with
d) Web Page and Email update – Alistair updated
e) [bookmark: _Hlk151984961]TDT -  update from Maureen about wellness event
f) EYC Library – advised by Pauline Bradley
g) Calmac – still operating from Troon 
h) Events – see Georges events update sent by him


6. Open Forum

Discussion around some of the proposals that Pauline Bradley had touched on.  This included listening to wheelchair users when sorting out the new facilities for the library in new position.  A lot of discussion required in order to get this right and will be looked at further.    

Councillors and public should have a say on how the building is designed.  Compliance would be agreed at planning meetings.   Pauline will look further at the plans and feedback.  

3 play parks are being upgraded and are at design stage with hope these will be completed before end of financial year 24/25.   

	Discussion around the open golf – many differing opinions, R&A cancelled a meeting in August which was	meant to be discussions after the golf.    Questions asked about what SAC make from the R&A and no 
Definitive answer could be provided by councillors.  Stated that their were negotiated terms, and were asked if any of the money paid would come back in to the town – ie would the council consider road closure for wintertainment as pay back for the disruption caused to town by Open golf hosting – answer was no.

Mistakes were made and going forward it needs to be put out to the public that coming in to Troon was okay and no issues from other end, ie Barassie, north shore road, as it appeared local people were avoiding the area as they were sure it would be too busy traffic wise.    Also mentioned that when people are attending a sporting event they are not their to shop, but to spend the day at the event, therefore businesses were not benefitting during the day but people open in evening were.


7. SAC REPORTS & DISCUSSION  


a. Cllr Mackay – North Shore road, blind person raising issue of crossing the road safely.  Need to speak to active travel and ARA.  Suggested CC put in support for this to be sorted.  Cllr Mackay will keep in touch with individual in regards to responding to this.  Burns cresent upgrade of playpark.  Barassie toilets need to speak to contractor as not always working and this is not due to vandalism at all times.  
b. Cllr Pollock –   Active travel, discussion also surrounding the car park in town behind m and co, there seems to be issues with regards to who is responsible and he is looking in to this further.
c. Cllr Saxton – Water sports club, new loans estate issues with road, ARA have not adopted road yet and this is a work in progress. 
d. Cllr Bell – Queens Drive – traffic management, also discussions in how accessible is the town with a wheelchair, this is something that needs addressed further.  Inappropriate use of cycle path, all need to remember this shared space and dogs should be kept on lead.  Fence at Muirhead flats, not finished as yet, still work to be done on bushes being put behind fence area.  
Camper van parking area – discussion with state of toilets, waste etc. 

8. AOCB 

Gavin Lawson voted in as Treasurer – 
Proposed – Christine Smith  
Seconded – Robert 


Dougie Graham has stood down as councillor and his contribution was acknowledged by Chair, although he was absent from meeting.

Fiona Girvan – new co-optee

Leaves a vacancy.

Planning – David Jaffray voted in to take over position.
Proposed – Christine Smith 
Seconded -  Robert


9. CHAIR CLOSES MEETING.

Next Meeting Tuesday 5th November 2024
